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LYNCHBURG REGION AACA 
MEETING MINUTES:  September 30, 
2019 

President Charles Thaxton called 
meeting to orderat 6:15.  He led the 
members in the Pledge of Allegiance 
and a moment of silence. 

He asked if there were any new 
members or quests present. Mo Hall is 
the grandson of the Timmons’ and is 
very interested in cars.  Club welcomed 
Sharon Blanks back. Marilyn Luckhard 
was welcomed. Her husband, Bob, 
passed away suddenly since the August 
meeting. 

Sunshine Report was given by Liz 
Williams.  Ron Blalock announced 
Joyce was having more medical 
problems.   It was reported that Randy 
Martin had back problems.   

The secretary’s report as published in 
the H&S and on line was approved as 
published. 

Ron Blalock gave the Treasurer’s report 
and it was approved as given. Ron will 
send a check to the AACA for Liability 
Insurance. 

New Business: 
Again this year the AACA has sent the 
club 4 complementary AACA 
memberships. These are for NEW 
members to join the AACA. Let’s see if 
we can get a few new members. 
Remember the new member must also 
join the club and pay our dues of 
$15.00. 
 
Liability Insurance for the club is due 
by October 15thThis policy protects you 
from a host of wrongful acts and covers 

a broad spectrum of your club member 
ship. Charles has a flyer and a letter 
which explains the coverage. 
 
There will be a ODMA meeting on 
November 1st from 7:00 to 8:30 PM after 
their Fall tour.  
 
SEPTEMBER Activities: 

Saturday September 28th. We met in the 
Bedford Walmart at Wendys’ parking lot 
at 9:00 and left at 9:30. We arrived in 
Bonsack at 10:15. We stayed there until 
about 12:30 and returned to Bedford for 
lunch at the OIP Italian restaurant.   

Otto and Charles went to a Cruise-in in 
Bedford at Smith Fariss Shop on Four 
Seasons Dr on Saturday September 
14th There was a $15 donation for the 
Bedford Fire Department per vehicle. 

 

OCTOBER Activities: 
 
We have been invited to come and 
show our cars at the Day at the Point 
event. This has always been a nice 
show and we were especially in invited 
by Tanya Anderson administrative 
manager of the Lynchburg Museum 
System. The date will be October the 
5th from 10:00 until 3:00. Let’s all try to 
be there no later than 9:00 so we can 
set up and be together. I am thinking we 
will be in the back of the building as 
before. 
 
St. Paul’s Baptist Church Car, Truck and 
Bike Show at 4693 Everett Rd, Forest 
on Oct. 19th from 11:00 to 3:00 AM 
Registration is $5.00 to benefit St Paul’s 
Youth Ministries. Rain Date October 
26th. There will be a Bake sale and Plate 
sale the food is always good. 



There will be a car show at the New 
London Days event on October the 26th 
from 10:00 to 3:00. There is no addition 
fee. Please come and support a local 
area event and our own Danny Ashwell. 
This is a really interesting event 
because of its historical significance to 
our area. Other Business: 

Beginning January next year, the Club will 
try to use a rotating President and Vice 
President.  Charles will be President in 
2020 with Mike Cooper as Vice President. 
Randy Martin will be President in 2021 with 
Charles Thaxton as Vice President. Mike 
Cooper will be President in 2022 with 
Randy Martin as Vice President, etc. Any 
question about this rotation, see Charles. 
Notify Charles if anyone would like to Join 
the rotation. 

Club Christmas Party will be Monday, 
December 23rd at Charleys from 2:00 to 
4:00pm.  Times were not available on 
Saturdays as Charleys was booked. There 
was some discussion about doing a Dirty 
Santa Present exchange. This will be 
discussed in depth at October meeting. 
Club members are asked to bring desserts 
to share with all.  Members will order from 
Charleys’ menu as usual. 

STARTING WITH THE  OCTOBER MEETING, 
THE CLUB MEETINGS WILL START AT 
6:00PM BECAUSE IT WILL GET DARK 
EARLIER.  THIS WAS REQUESTED BY 
SEVERAL MEMBERS.  Please come early 
enough to order your meal before meeting 
starts. 

The 50/50 Drawing winner was Charles 
Thaxton.  He donated his winnings back to the 
Club. 

NEXT MEETING DATE WILL BE October 28th 
AT CHARLEYS. 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


